9/15/2000 UP-DATE -continued


A few new projects have increased the demand for my personal time, none are small projects, all are important, and there are plenty more on the “back burner”.  Here are a few. 

NEW WEB SITE


The “design” for our new web site is nearing completion.  It will be a very user friendly and offer more options and information than we have ever before.  One section will be utilized by our ‘Special Projects Committee”.  The Committee was shut down -temporarily due to lack of time,(it required a lot of travel).  It was always recognized as an excellent method to work with other groups and non-members.  It is expected to be both a time and money saver, and a successful communication tool to gain clarity and consensus.

New site(underconstruction) address: pagunowners.tripod.com 

FUND RAISERS - RAFFLE & 2 SHOOTS


10 Gun Raffle


Raffle tickets will soon be distributed to members and volunteer sales points.


The drawing will be held at November 4th  shoot. 

“Old Time Dynamite Shoot ” (noon to 5pm) Sunday, October 8th.
It has been improved- (not tamed)- and remains “extremely popular”

Running Deer Shoot (noon to 5pm), Veteran’s Day, Sunday, November 4th  

 (a mechanized moving target).  Entry discount to veterans this day.

We wish to express our deepest appreciation to the Sparta Sportsmen’s Club for their allowing us to hold both of these shoots and the Raffle Drawing at their grounds.

Directions- The Club grounds are between Spartansburg and Titusville with permanently marked entrances off of both state routes 77 and 89. 

Attention Youth and Ladies:  
Don’t miss out on these shoots, no fences to climb, no mud to wade, and guaranteed your get to shoot.  

ASSISTING ON A LEGAL FIASCO

We are attempting to assist an Erie man (not a member),that has been caught in the cloudy language of the state’s gun laws.  It appears an Erie City Detective and the city’s school board think they can over ride the actions of the Governor, the Legislature, the State Police, and the County Sheriff, as well as the state law and Constitution.  Or perhaps they are right, and defending yourself or your family isn’t legal in Pennsylvania anymore.  Or maybe they consider the Erie Schools to not be under the state laws. 

At any rate after reviewing information surrounding the case, we feel it was perhaps a “justifiable mistake”, for this situation to have come about, but there is no excuse to allow it to continue.   We remain on watch.   

